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Rossett Community Council 

Meeting on Wednesday 16th March 2016
Minutes
Present:-

A. Parrington (Chair), J. Bassett,  K. Dolan, J. Fortune, C. Guest, 

J.H. Jones, J. Montgomery, W. Pace, C. Parker, G.O. Smith, PCSO A. Heron  (Part Time)
 Apologies absence
Cllrs. P. Cade , T.C. Harmer, S. Hopper , R.E. Shepherd,. 
1.
 Approval of the minutes of the previous meeting.
The minutes of the meeting on 17th February 2016,were  approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman. One omission was reported by Cllr. Guest re  a proposal  to introduce a community awards scheme to recognise service to the community with an annual awards event, this was fully supported by the Council and further work would be undertaken on detailed proposals.
2,
 Reports from Representatives
i. North Wales Police

Crime Details-February  2016-

	Offence
	Date/Location
	Detail
	Outcome

	BOTD
	23/02/16  Llyndir Lane
	Power Tools
	Enquiries ongoing

	Burglary
	23/02/16 Chester Road
	Cash taken
	

	Criminal Damage
	09/02/16 Chester Rd.
	. Bus Shelter. Glass panel broken
	Undetected

	A.S.B.
	09/02/16 Chester Road
	Personal
	

	TFMV
	25/02/16 Station Road
	Number Plate stolen
	Undetected

	Theft
	24/02/16 Llyndir Lane
	Attempted theft of caravan
	


· Priorities
B.O.T.D’s


Continue to monitor and Patrol
Parking on Pavements
Continue to monitor station Road and outside Chemists
Speeding –


 Continuing to monitor

· Good New stories

Have liased with Darland School regarding the wall near to the bus stop in Lavister. To be repaired by a contractor.
Issues of dog fouling  in Harwoods Lane. Street Scene will clean the footpath and place ‘No Dog Fouling’ signs.
Has liased with the Pulford PCSO re cross border Policing. 

· Emerging Issues.

Issues on Chester Road. 3 incidents to 3 properties

1. B.O.T.D.

2. Burglary to dwellings

3. Attempted B.O.T.D.

Extra  Patrols being conducted within the area
Monitoring of the park in Rossett. Negative sighting so far
Wrexham County Borough Council has been made aware of the mud and debris on the road near to the former Golden Groves Inn.

The attention of the PCSO was drawn to the continued parking problem in Cromar Crescent in which vehicles are regularly parked on the Pavement

3..      Mr. Peter Agnew. Head Teacher, Darland High School


Mr. Agnew addressed the meeting in response to complaints from members regarding the dropping of litter and misbehaviour around the village attributable to pupils of the school.


The number of pupils attending the school has recently increased from 650 to 830 These are drawn from Llay, Holt, Gresford, Acton & Rhosddu, with only 80 local and 30 from Rossett. 450 of these pupils commute to the school by both service buses and private hire coaches. In the past the Arriva buses recorded the activities of passengers on Video but this is not now happening and the PCSO is providing help re the activities of students on service buses where possible.


An example is made of students who are identified to be misbehaving and any photographic evidence would be welcomed.

It is hoped to recruit wardens and Crossing Patrols to control the situation which,is being taken seriously and  is caused by a small minority.

An ‘Eco’ Group will be interested in planting daffodils in October and the School Council will be consulted regarding the layout of the Recreation Ground.

.
4. County Borough Councillor J.H. Jones  
I have asked Wrexham CBC Officers to produce an scheme to improve the capacity and provision of footpaths along Chester Road from Gun Street to Lavister.  This will include improving capacity at the bus stops and the area between the Recreation Ground and Gun Street where the footpaths are irregular and not existent in some places.  This must be submitted to the Welsh Government in December 2016. 

The recent consultation undertaken of speed limit reductions on the B5102, Chester Road and Holt Road has been concluded with overwhelming public support. The CBC intends to implement the scheme, however the one request from a resident to extend the 30 mph for the full length of Gamford Lane could not be implemented without a further public consultation.

I have received a request to extend the 30 mph Speed Limit on Rosemary Lane to beyond Burton Green Cottage.  In order to do this the Community Council will need to extend the street lighting and I am asking the Council to obtain estimates and to consider this.  .

The WAG has imposed on Wrexham County Borough Council the requirement for an increase in the land available for new housing development with the result that land at Trevalyn, between Harwoods Lane and Rossett Road and on the former Darland Golf Course have been submitted by WCBC Planning Officers. . There will be opposition to both of these sites, the Golf Course as it is Green Barrier and Harwoods Lane on Highways Grounds, North Wales Police advise that the Rossett PCSO will also cover Holt and that the Crime Reports will be in a new format which will give much greater detail of crimes over a 12 month period,
5. 
Community Councillors.

a. The Chairman reported that at a recent Public meeting the following matters were highlighted. (Minutes to follow)
i. Speed of vehicles in Harwoods Lane which needs to be limited to 20mph.

ii. Inadequate street lighting on the narrow section of Harwoods Lane
iii. Lack of litter bins in the area.
b. The Recreation Ground sub committee has made enquiries from the National Lottery regarding the possibility of obtaining a grant for the redevelopment of the Recreation Ground
c. The toilets are not provided with toilet paper and the contractor will be asked to do so.

d. As a matter of urgency it was necessary to employ a contractor to remove dangerous branches from a silver birch tree in the Rec. Ground.
.

6. Matters Arising
i. The transfer of the Playgrounds at Mountain View and Greenfields. Some minor details remain to be resolved before acceptance of the terms of the transfer from Wrexham County Borough Council to Rossett Community Council

ii. The web site is now live as www.rossettcommunitycouncil.cymru.
iii. An order has been placed with ‘Playdale’ for a multi swing unit for Greenfields playground.

iv. A contract has been placed for the painting of the fence around the Recreation Ground

v. Parking in Station Road. A scheme is being produced by Wrexham County Borough Council with the intention to improving the situation.

vi. The Village Institute. An application for funding made to the Balfour Trust by the Scout and Guide Management Committee for the replacement of the Scout/Guide hut roof has been rejected with no explanation given. To be queried.

vii. Donations 2015. Letters of thanks have now been received from all the beneficiaries of donations made in 2015.
7. 
Correspondence   

The following correspondence was noted   

i. Training course on Advanced Finance 29th April. Bangor on Dee.  Cllrs. Bassett and Smith and The Clerk will attend
ii. The Clerk magazine. March 2016 

iii. Play for Wales. Magazine.

6,
Planning

i. 5 Gun Street Rossett Wrexham  Erection of garden office building on land to rear of garage (No plans available) 
7.
Finance

i.
On behalf of the newly established Finance Sub Committee, Cllr Bassett presented a detailed report on Community Council Finances. The main points were: - 

· Recommendation that showing the ‘Balance at Bank’ figure on meeting agendas   be stopped, as the figure is never accurate

· Proposal to adopt three core objectives for the finance sub committee

 Statement that the Council’s year end finance report (2014-2015), signed off  by  two sets of auditors, was inaccurate
· Reconciliation of the Councils finances to 17th February 2016 – identifying a reporting inaccuracy which has resulted in a surplus of £437.15 in the council’s books– to be investigated further”

· Review of all payments made by the Council in February highlighting where there was insufficient supporting paperwork to form an audit trail

·In particular, the paperwork for Excel Cleaning is inadequate and needs rectifying, ideally alongside a competitive quotation

Similarly, for Ashtree Services, it was recommended that we need to agree, as a council, or in the appropriate sub-committee, the exact scope of work and go out to tender for the new financial year, giving Ashtree every opportunity to re-tender. 

 Identification of a £1364.24 shortfall in payments to Scottish Power – now reconciled and corrected

· It was agreed that the finance sub-committee would produce a set of ‘standing orders’ regarding procurement best practice and present these at the next council meeting

ii.
Invoices Payable 
	Payee
	Purpose
	Sum
	Cheque

	Excel Cleaning
	Toilet Cleaning
	£ 100.80
	2746

	Ashtree Services
	Hedge cutting at Greenfield & Mountain View playgrounds
	£ 741.60
	2758

	Scottish Power
	     Electricity in Toilets
	£ 93.80
	2759

	Scottish Power
	    Street lighting to replace     unpresented cheques
	£ 1,364.24
	2760

	Jones Lighting
	   St. Ltg. Maintenance.
	£ 456.46
	2761

	Playdale
	  Multi Swing (deposit)
	£ 2,858.40
	2762

	T. Price
	Park Warden

Salary – March - £ 254.00

Back Pay             £ 150.00
Overtime             £   49.50
	£ 453.50 
	2763

	F.B. Doyle
	Salary                               £ 286.49

Stamps                              £  19.44

Phone/I, net ( 2013/14)     £ 100.00
	£ 405.93
	2764

	H.M.R.C.
	Tax
	£ 185.20
	2765

	Scottish Power
	Street Ltg. Energy 31/1 -29/2
	£ 424.49
	2767

	 Viking
	Cartridges & Stamps
	£ 77.73
	2766

	Vision ICT
	Web domain name
	£ 108.00
	2768 

	Total
	
	£7,272.72
	

	
	
	
	


Date of next meeting
20th April 2016

Signed………………………………Chairman……………………..Date
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